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Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the delegation from Ecuador to this third cycle and thanks them for their presentation. The participation of all delegations would have been better enabled, if the national report was not only available in English.

My delegation commends the efforts undertaken by the Government of Ecuador to further promote and protect human rights nationally, notably through their Ten-Year Education Plan 2016-2025 and the Comprehensive Criminal Code which criminalises torture.   

Similarly, the advances made in increasing women’s access to the education system, the raising of the legal age of marriage to 18, as well as the “A” status of the national human rights institution (Defensoría del Pueblo) are noteworthy.

My delegation notes reports about poverty and marginalization of Afro-Ecuadorians and would like to urge Ecuador to implement the Programme of Action of the Decade of People of African Descent that would further the integration and participation of Afro-Ecuadorians in public affairs and public administration and better promote their rights.

Recommendations:

1. Develop and implement an Action Plan for the implementation of the activities of the Decade of Persons of African Descent.
2. Adopt a comprehensive law against trafficking in persons.
3. Develop clear procedures for prior consultations with indigenous peoples on the use of indigenous lands.

Finally, Sierra Leone wishes Ecuador a successful review.

Thank you, Mr President. 
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